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Black Dog Meet

No. 104 Clova

Saturday 11th December 2010

In Attendance
Chris Barbour



Fiona O’Neil

Dave Barbour



Jon Pickering

David Cameron


Andy Robb

Denis Collins



Fiona Ruby




Pat Davis



Michael Ruby




Steve Davis



Steve Smart




Gerry Feeney



Lorna Smith

Val Inglis



Tony Smith

Kirsty McLaren



plus (non-walkers)
Dave Binnie



Alan Sewell

Mountains Climbed

Saturday
All



Ben Tirran (The Goet) (896m)







Green Hill (870m)

Sunday
Fiona and Steve

Mayar (928m)
 


Weather

Fine and sunny but with a fresh NW wind. Much of the snow from earlier in the week had melted but significant hard packed cover remained above ca500m. For Saturday crampons only needed in the car park! A couple of snow showers on Sunday.

Notes / Highlights

As usual for the Xmas meet, this being the main social event of the year, all the walkers followed essentially the same route. As noted previously this is a most unusual occurrence and gives a very different feel from our normal smaller groups.

The walk started directly from the hotel (in the very icy car park) and we followed the path up to Loch Brandy. Most continued up a snow covered Snub but those less well equipped took the route of the easier path to the east of the loch to link up again on Green Hill.

The whole group continued east over the snow to a draughty Ben Tirran where, thanks to the Chairman, we had the opportunity to ‘raise our spirit(s)’. The much falling over and general hilarity occurring during this part of the walk was (apparently) more related to the unstable snow surface rather than the amount of alcohol consumed.

The route back was a traverse to the outflow of Loch Wharral and the zigzag path to the road. Regrettably two walking poles were lost in the snow during the descent.

Thereafter Lorna’s home baking was enthusiastically attacked in the comfort of the bunk house kitchen before we adjourned to the bar and restaurant for a few drinks and some further good food to conclude another successful Black Dog year. Our resident musicians provided the finale but it is fair to say that the group singing was somewhat less than rousing (the rival band in the bar may have been a contributory factor).

Most headed home after breakfast on Sunday (not that we all made breakfast but that’s no doubt another story). Fiona and Steve walked up Corrie Fee onto Mayar and then “cramponed down the snow bank that was the Kilbo Path”.



Next year’s Christmas meet has been booked for the same location on Saturday 10th December 2011.

Tony Smith

Next Meet

Blair Atholl. Saturday 29th January 2011. Organiser: Alan Sewell.
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